Alabama SRC Thanks for Winter Newsletter 2014

a great year!

Professionalism: Outside the Lines

It's a classic: The jobs not finished until the paperwork is done! It's your responsibility!!! Some things you just have to do yourself.

Got it? Let's see.

Did you check the player and coach passes against the game day/official roster? Were the numbers on the roster the same as the numbers on the player jerseys? You need to make certain because if you card number 13 and there is no number 13 on the roster, what then?

Did you legibly record the carded player/coach's name, uniform number and player/coach pass ID number? What happens when you sit down afterwards to complete the USSF Game Report and Supplemental Report and you can't read what you recorded? Recently, one of our most experienced referees used his iPhone to take a picture of the player pass and roster. Brilliant idea! Ain't technology grand? When he got home the picture was blurred! Oops!!! Useless. Using his experience, check to make certain you can read the photo BEFORE you return the passes and rosters back to the teams. I still suggest you also record the info as a back-up.

The entire referee crew should review the game report for accuracy before you sign your name to it. If there is an error CORRECT it. It's your responsibility, not just the center referees.

Are you properly registered? Did you attend a recertification clinic? Age 18 and older referees - have you completed the KidSafe background check? Do you know your username and password for www.ussoccer.info? Do you know your username and password to get into the Affinity/Kidsafe background check system? It is your responsibility to get registered and your responsibility to keep up with your usernames and passwords. FYI: U.S. Soccer is changing the registration system in the "future". More on that when it actually happens.

When you re-register each year, DO NOT register as a NEW referee because you are NOT a NEW referee. This will create issues that will delay your registration getting approved. Only NEW referees should register as NEW referees!

Are you keeping your Arbiter blocks current? Not doing this creates extra work for your assignors. For referees that have multiple Arbiter accounts, multiple gameofficials accounts and other assigning software accounts, you MUST keep your blocks current in ALL accounts. If not, you could easily be double booked with games from different assignors on the same day and at the same time. What a mess that can be.

Do you have the proper uniforms? The correct socks? Do you wear your uniform correctly?

Can you think of other situations "Outside the Lines" that it's your responsibility to do in order to be the best referee you can be?

PLEASE remember to visit your web site at www.alasoccerref.com for information and answers to many questions that arise as you progress in your referee "career".



2015 Recert

Every referee that wants to work games in 2015 MUST recertify! To avoid the \$25 LATE fee you should attend a recertification clinic BEFORE 1/1/2015. Clinics are listed on your web site at www.alasoccerref.com.

There is a LAST CHANCE clinic scheduled in Birmingham on January 24, 2015. The location is the Hyatt Hotel at the Galleria. Once again, to avoid the \$25 late fee, you should check out the clinics that are scheduled in December in your local area or within driving distance of your local area. You must get your five hours of instruction and take the recertification test appropriate to your Grade.

When you attend your recertification clinic, your instructor will outline the requirements for each grade and the advancement requirements.

We will be hosting the NEW U.S. Soccer fitness test on January 11, 2015 in Tuscaloosa and January 24, 2015 in Birmingham. Locations and times will be posted on the web site. You MUST pre-register by contacting your SRA by 1/6/15 for the Tuscaloosa location and 1/19/15 for the Birmingham location. If you do not pre-register you will not be allowed to take the fitness test. ALL Grade 7 and State Referees MUST pass the fitness test to maintain their grade for 2015. Grade 8 referees planning to upgrade in 2015 MUST pass the fitness test.

